
Reconciling Congregation Exploration Working Group 
Upcoming Opportunities for Conversation: 

 Are you, your small group, or Sunday School class interested in hearing more from CUMC’s 
Reconciling  Exploration Working Group? If so, contact Barbara Allender to schedule time. 

 Today at 9:45 in the Life Center during the Sunday School hour, a congregational meeting  
will be held to review and vote on a Welcoming Statement and assess where Central is on the  
path to becoming a Reconciling Church. 

Sunday, in between services we will take a vote on the proposed Welcoming Statement.   

The beginning of the conversation about a Welcoming Statement and the possible next step of 

becoming a Reconciling Congregation came from the actions of the February General Conference 

2019.  At that called special session of General Conference, a slim majority of the delegates voted to 

keep the language in the Book of Discipline that said homosexuality is incompatible with Christian 

teaching, prohibits practicing homosexuals from being ordained, and the celebration of same sex 

weddings.  Plus, the delegates added punitive punishments to those who violate the Book of 

Discipline because of conscience.  With a regular Quadrennial General Conference coming up  

in May 2020, this discussion we are having is paramount.  Normally, I am an optimistic person.   

But the proposed legislation to General Conference that has been released is not positive on  

finding a big tent approach for both sides to live and work together.  Some sort of division of the 

United Methodist Church seems to be growing in momentum. 

The last two weeks a class on Walter Wink’s pamphlet Homosexuality and the Bible has been 

offered.  Walter Wink offers an alternative interpretation of scripture about homosexuality.   

The view that homosexuality is sinful has been the dominant view in the Church.  It is the view  

that many of us were brought up with and were taught.  It has been within the last 50 years, 

theologians and scholars have questioned that view.  It may have appeared that this argument was 

one sided with no opportunity for counter.  That was not the intent.  It was to bring a different view 

of scripture so each of us could wrestle with our own interpretation.  The question we all must 

grapple with is how do we interpret scripture.  Has the interpretation of scripture been set in the 

teachings of the apostles or is interpretation of scripture an ongoing revelation by the Holy Spirit?   

As Methodists we have traditionally used the Wesleyan Quadrilateral to help us interpret scripture.  

The Quadrilateral interprets scripture through the lenses of tradition, reason, and experience. 

This Sunday, we vote only on the Welcoming Statement.  Any other votes and decisions will be 

based on this vote.  It is possible to support the Welcoming Statement but not support becoming a 

Reconciling Congregation.  Please join us Sunday at 9:45am in the Life Center Hall. The ballot will be 

secret and the plan is to announce the results as soon as the ballots are counted Sunday morning. 
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Worship Navigate Serve Engage 



Central United Methodist Women 

invites all Women to “Come to The Banquet!” September 
7th from 9am-3pm at the Norbertine Retreat Center, ABQ. 
Rev Beverly Green Tune will lead the retreat and says 
“During our time on retreat we will examine and experience 
the full table of ways to enter the Holy.” Snacks and a lunch 
will be provided. The registration fee is $20.00 and 
registration forms are available in the office. The registration 
deadline is August 24, 2019. Questions? Contact Karen 
Wilson at 505-321-7525 or kendeavorw@hotmail.com. 

Children and youth Ministries 

 Sunday School classes meet at 9:45am  
in rooms 105 (Elementary), 107 (ages 3 & 4),  
and 301/302 (Youth: 6th - 12th grade) 

 Childcare for ages 0-8 is available during  
worship services and Sunday School –  
(Located on the Lower Level of the building.) 

 Church 4 Kids takes place every Sunday during the 
second service. This is a time where children 0-
Elementary are invited to the Chapel to spend time 
with one of the clergy to learn more about the 
scripture lesson of the day in an age-appropriate 
setting. 

 Youth fellowship meets every Sunday from  
12:30-2:30pm in the Youth Lounge  

Contact Pastor Kelly or Stacey Hawk for more information 

Adult Ministries 
 Sundays: Sunday School classes meet at 9:45am.  

Choose from a variety of classes. See the Pew Packets, 
or visit with the  Welcome Desk  volunteers for more 
information. 

 Monday Bible Study:  Mondays, 6:30-8:00pm  
       Will resume in the fall. 
 Clergy Conversations! 4th Sunday of each month, 9:45-

10:45am 
 WOW: Wednesdays, 9:30-11:30am. Will begin John 

Ortberg’s If You Want To Walk On Water, You’ve Got To 
Get Out Of The Boat, Will resume September 11th. 

Please  contact Pastor Kelly for more information. 

        Help CUMC raise $10,000 for Lowell Elementary 

School for school uniforms this month. $60 goes a long 

way in purchasing a uniform for an elementary child in 

our community - $120 goes even further! Make checks to 

CUMC and note: Lowell. 

 Sermon Series 

"A Walk Through Ephesians" 

Get connected! Sign up for Central Connections, our weekly electronic newsletter, at 
www.centraltolife.org or send an email to Jesus Valdez at jesusvaldez@centraltolife.org. 
201 University Blvd NE    Albuquerque, NM 87106 (505) 243-7834   www.centraltolife.org 

Services broadcast on KAZQ TV-32—Sunday, 11 am & 7 pm 

All announcements for the CTL News are due via email to JesusValdez@centraltolife.org by Monday at 5pm. 

 Have you ever been interested in learning more 
about the teachings of Paul? Have you ever been 
interested in traveling to the places Paul wrote letters and 
traveled to? If so, you are invited to join Rev. Kelly Brooks 
and Rev. Jim Hawk on an Educational Opportunities 
Journeys of Paul Cruise taking place September 7-19th,  
2020. Information is available at the Welcome Desk. 
Information session will take place on September 8th 
during the Sunday School hour in the Sanctuary. 

Third Space Ministries 

What is a 3rd Space? 3rd Space refers to places where 
people gather outside of their homes (1st space) and the 
workspace (2nd space). Examples of third places would be 
environments such as coffee shops, breweries, farmers 
markets, and parks. 
 Starbucks Bible Study: Wednesdays, 11-12pm 
 Brewery Study: Wednesdays (new day!), 6pm-8pm. 
 Sabbath in The Suburbs: Oct.13th @ High &Dry 

Brewery.  
Do you have an idea for a 3rd Space Ministry?  
Contact Pastor Kelly. 

You are invited to the Life Center for pizza and a movie on 
Sunday, September 15, at 12:30pm.  The film, Paris to 
Pittsburg, looks at states, businesses and citizens taking 
action and delves into the social and economic impact of 
climate change-fueled disasters coast to coast.  The film is 
directed by National Geographic filmmaker Sidney 
Beaumont and documentarian Michael Bonfiglio. There will 
be a short discussion following the film. Sponsored by 
Central United Methodist Women.  Please sign up at the 
Reception Center if you plan to attend. 

http://www.centraltolife.org/#/give
http://www.centraltolife.org/

